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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 10th March 2009 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, D Chesson, P Lyon,  D Pennyfather, Borough Cllr M Burgess, 6 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

1754.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  Cllr D Lewis declared a possible personal, maybe 
prejudicial interest in agenda item 8 minute no.  1761 and Cllr P Lyon declared a 
personal 
interest in agenda item 8 minute no. 1761.

1755.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  None

1756.
Apologies and reason for absence:  None

1757.
Terry Wright, Ashford Gateway had been unable to attend.  Cllrs agreed that he be asked to attend the Annual Parish Meeting.

The meeting was adjourned for the Public Session

1758.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 23rd February 2009:  Confirmed and signed as a


correct record.

1759.
Matters Arising from meeting held on 10th February 2009:  See Clerk's Report 

1760.
Planning Applications:  Both applications had been circulated to Cllrs before the meeting.


08/01704/AS  Acton Farm – Renewal of temporary planning permission 06/01407/AS for continued use of existing poly tunnel structure as hangar for 2 micro light aircraft.  Cllrs had listened to comments made during the Public Session and after a short discussion agreed to Support this application.


0900110/AS Palstre Court Oast – Erection of detached three car garage/log store.  Cllrs agreed to Support this application.

1761.   To discuss management of Coronation Field:  The Clerk reported that she has spoken with Natural England and that a newt licence is not required as long as the brambles are cut back sensibly.  The Chairman went through the points on the Council Management Plan and after some discussion it was agreed that Bernard Brown, in the first instance, be asked if he would be able to cut the brambles back to 2 meters.  KCC Landscape Services would be asked if Mr Brown was unable to do this.  Cllr Lyon would check for nesting birds.

1762.
To discuss future of Sweatman's Garage Site:  Clerk had written to original developers but no reply to date.  Green netting has been put in place.  After a short discussion Cllrs agreed that the site needed to be cleared.  Clerk to write to Ashford Planning to ask what action can be taken and to ask who are the owners of the site.

1763.
Correspondence:


a)   Wittersham Fete Committee – request for funding.  Available accounts had been circulated. During the Public Session Mike Bartlett, the Treasurer of the Committee, had been able to explain their request further and had answered Cllrs questions.  After a short discussion support in principle was expressed for a donation to the Fete,   After a vote, with Cllrs voting 5 for and 2 against funding at this time, it was agreed to defer a final decision until the May meeting when further information, such as full accounts and bank statements, should be available.


For noting

b)  ABC – Untidy site Notice issued to the owners of Underhill Cottage.

c)  KCC – Love Food Hate Waste Campaign
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Circulated

 
d)  Town & Parish Standard Feb 09     e)  Town Talk     f)  Kent County Playing Fields Assn. 
Newsletter.     g)  NHS Eastern & Coastal Kent Bulletin     h)  KALC – Parish News 337     i) 
Southern Water Feb update      j)  South East Water update     k)  Clerks & Councils Direct     l)  
Local Council Review   

1764.
To Authorise Payment:


i)
Venus Cleaners – Street Cleaning during February £100.  Authorised


ii)
Glasden UK – 2 x Litter Bins £187.42 + £28.11 Vat = £215.53.  Authorised To note that a 
donation had already been received for these.  


iii)
To reimburse Clerk for printer cartridges £53.64 + £8.05 Vat = £61.69  Authorised


iv)
KCC Landscape Services amended invoice received for £192.70 + £28.91 Vat = £221.61



Authorised


v)
Clerk's expenses 1/10/08 to 5/3/09 £72.78 Authorised


To note that no payment has been made to HMRC this month as £100 can be claimed back for filing the end of year P35 online.  This will be reduced to £75 for 09/10 and will be the final incentive payment. 

1765.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance 



i)   Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed and signed.



b)  Planning – Appeal by Mr J Rivers, 23 Swan Cottages re Erection of Conservatory




c)
Highways & Footpaths – To note break in pipe outside 18b Swan Street.   Cllrs Lewis & 
Lyon reported on a visit they had made to Highways Depot at Ashford to view the new 
computer system.  They both felt that Highways were unable to give satisfactory answers 
to their questions.


d)
Open Spaces –  Bonfire site has now been cleared.  Topsoil has been delivered and roses 
ordered for the village green.  Clerk to ask Robert Pudan about cutting back the Vibernum 
and Phil Whillcocks about removing the tree within it.


e)
Cemetery –  Chairman reported on the site meeting held. 3 main suggestions.  1)  Attend 
to turning circle. Gravel? Bricketts? Tarmacadam? Chairman has asked Ray Pilcher for 
costed options. 2)  Move fence dividing the main Cemetery from the tree area beyond to 
the edge of Ghyll  3)  Move the gate (presently into the tree area) to the north east corner 
of the present area onto the public footpath.  Clerk to contact the Diocese again with 
regard to consecrating the unconsecrated area.  Robert Pudan has quoted £40 for the 
winter tidy up.  Cllrs accepted this.

1766.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


i) Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Pennyfather reported that it is hoped that a loop system will be installed fairly soon and that anti  climb paint will be put on points of access to deter the youths from climbing onto the roof. Cllrs agreed that Clerk should write a letter of thanks to the VHMC for all the work that had been done.


ii)  Police Parish Forum Extraordinary meeting 23/02/09 – Cllr Lyon reported on this meeting wherein it had been asked that every Council agrees to 3 main issues of concern to be discussed at the next meeting. Speeding and the antisocial behaviour of some youths were suggested.

1767. 
KALC – Parish News No. 337:  To note NALC Salary Award for Local Council Clerks now agreed at 2.75%  from 1st April 2008.  To be put on the agenda for the next meeting.

1768.
Date of next meeting of the Rural Business Partnership: 11th March 2009 at The Swan 

1769. 
Date of  next Parish Council Planning Meeting:  to be advised

1770.
Date of the next full Parish Council Meeting:   14th April 2009
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1771.
Date of Annual Parish Meeting:  20th April 2009, 7.30pm in the Village Hall Club Room

1772.
Items for Information:  


1)  E-mail received from Sue Duff informing the Council that she had reported pot holes to  
Highways as she thought that the Council hadn't.  Clerk had replied.


2)  Clerk informed the meeting that Tony Bullock had picked up rubbish on Tenterden Road 
outside the 30mph limit sign for which he was thanked.


3)  Cllr Chesson very kindly offered to take out the damaged panel of the Notice Board at Forge 
Meads and get it repaired.  The Clerk expressed her thanks.

The meeting closed at 21.40hrs

